
 

           UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 

                                                       REGION 4 

                                     ATLANTA FEDERAL CENTER 

                                        61 FORSYTH STREET, SW 

                                 ATLANTA, GEORGIA  30303-3104 

 

 

April 5, 2022 

 

 

Karen D. Hays, Chief  

Air Protection Branch  

Environmental Protection Division  

Georgia Department of Natural Resources,  

4244 International Parkway, Suite 120  

Atlanta, Georgia  30354  

 

Dear Ms. Hays:  

 

Thank you for your letter dated March 8, 2022, transmitting a prehearing package regarding the 110(l) 

Noninterference Demonstration for the Revision of Georgia Rule 391-3-1-.02(2)(rr) “Gasoline 

Dispensing Facility – Stage I” in the Georgia State Implementation Plan. This plan is the subject of a 

public hearing scheduled for April 11, 2022, with written comments due by the close of business on 

April 18, 2022. The EPA has completed its review and offers no comments at this time.  

 

We look forward to continuing to work with you and your staff. If you have any questions, please 

contact Mr. Joel Huey, Acting Chief, Air Regulatory Management Section at (404) 562-9104, or have 

your staff contact Ms. Pearlene Williams at (404) 562-9144.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Lynorae Benjamin 

Chief  

Air Planning and Implementation Branch  

 

 

cc:  James Boylan, Air Protection Branch, GA EPD  

Steve Allison, Planning and Support, GA EPD  

Anna Aponte, Planning & Regulatory Development, GA EPD  

Terri Hamby, Planning & Regulatory Development, GA EPD  

Ruben Gijon-Felix, Planning & Regulatory Development, GA EPD 
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